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The Sonora Lions Club has had a long and industrious history in the Tuolumne County area. We were chartered offi-
cially on April 24, 1922 with the Stockton Host Lions Club being our sponsoring club. Our club charter was issued 
on November 4, 1922. A ñCharter Nightò was held on February 12, 1923 with the 43 original charter members. 
Through the last 100 years, around 900 men and women in Tuolumne County have been members of our club. We 
have contributed approximately 110-125,000 hours of community service to Tuolumne County as well as donating 
over $900,000 to a variety of community activities.  We have been involved in several huge projects over the last 100 
years that have greatly benefitted Tuolumne County and its residents, as well as persons in other parts of the world. 
We could go on and on listing all of our achievements and activities, but time and space limits prevent this.   
 
The 100th Anniversary Committee started its planning of this celebration well over a year ago, initially starting with 
just the basics: a venue, what date and time, etc.  Over the last many months, the fine-tuning and details were all 
worked out to a very satisfactory conclusion.  We held our 100th Anniversary Celebration on Saturday, May 14, 2022 
at the Historic Sonora Opera Hall.  We were visited by many of our current and former members, local politicians, 
businessmen, friends, and family from all over.  Darrell Slocum, CEO of the Sonora Area Foundation, was our Mas-
ter of Ceremony, and Past International President Joe Preston was our featured Keynote Speaker, having led our great 
organization during the years 2014-15. PIP Joe is from the Phoenix, AZ area and graciously joined us in helping us 
celebrate 100 years of Lionism. PDG Tom and Lion Wendy picked up him at the airport and were able to take him on 
a whirlwind tour of our beautiful countryside, including first a stop in Jamestown to visit the Historic Rocca Park Ga-
zebo and Blacksmith Museum that our club proudly helped refurbish, rebuild, and recreate for Jamestown. Next, we 
went on to show off our Sonora Lions Park located next to the Historic Dome building and related the story behind 
ñrediscoveringò our park and some of the history behind it all.  We were joined by Lion Jim Gormely for these visits, 
who was able to provide a lot of valuable information regarding both projects. The next morning, the Penhallegons, 
along with PIP Joe, ventured up to the Arnold area to join Lions Rod and Vaughn Smith for breakfast and then, along 
with several of their members, a tour of the Calaveras Big Trees State Park, and specifically the 3-Senses Trail, that 
the Arnold Lions Club was so heavily involved in restoring.  Later that evening, the festivities for our 100th Anniver-
sary Celebration began.  We will now let the pictures talk for themselves.  

Big Trees National Park  
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Lion Joe Skaff 

 

Lions Kelly & Dan Ward 

A small portion 
of our 100 years 

Lion Tim & Kathy Atchley 

Lion Joe & Terry Skaff 

Lion Sherry Pert-Burns 

Some of our distinguished guests 


